NORTHRIDGE VILLAGE HOA ANNUAL MEETING


November 2, 2009
1.  Call to Order.  President Lynn Wiletsky called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m.

2.  Roll Call.   Homeowners present were:  Annie and Dave Neroda, Lynn Wiletsky, Paul and Brenda Moser, Jim Sult, Terry Santoni, Andy Ellis, John Paul Ferbiak, Robert Wellings, Jackie Weatherby and Bud Vandersnick, Sandy Gorman, Irwin Goldstein, Lyn Larsen, Penny Peterson, Jane Lange, Phil Cowley, Mercy Sciotto.  Guest: Kem Clark  

3.  Approval of Minutes from 2008 Annual Meeting.  A motion to approve the minutes from the 2008 annual meeting was made and seconded; motion passed unanimously.

4.  President’s Report.  Lynn Wiletsky discussed the accomplishments of the past year and thanked residents who participated in many of the activities (see attached). The good news is that the Board is recommending a budget which does not require an increase in monthly dues for 2010. 
The HOA phone directory was distributed for updating (see attached).

5.   Treasurer’s Report.  Annie Neroda, Treasurer, distributed financial sheets with income/expense YTD and the reserve analysis sheet, and the proposed 2010 budget (see attached). Our Reserves are in very good shape with $24,978 YTD. While the streets were resealed not long ago, a complete overlay of the streets will need to be done within the next 5 years. One bid in today’s dollars was approximately $50,000; however, the Board is anticipating the cost may rise to $68,000 in five years or so. This will require a special assessment, and planning will begin in earnest 3 years prior to the repaving to implement a funding process.  One possibility that was discussed was to use a portion of our reserves and to spread out the special assessment over a period of years to lower the annual cost to homeowners.    

Some annual costs have increased, but they have been offset by decreases in other areas: :  savings by being self-managed; new insurance carrier; landscaping; common area property taxes; and another successful negotiation with the city for a water/sewer rate adjustment. Overall, water consumption is similar to last year but city rates have increased, resulting in a cost to the HOA of approximately $35,000/year. The Board anticipates that HOA dues will likely need to be increased in the future to cover water expenses if rates continue to rise.

A Water Conservation Committee was established to look at alternative ways to reduce water consumption, i.e., xeriscaping some of the common areas; different sprinkler systems; etc.  Jackie Weatherby, Robert Wellings, Terry Santoni and Annie Neroda volunteered to serve. This committee will work with the Architectural Committee and the Board.

A motion was made and seconded to accept the Treasurer’s report and the 2010 budget;  motion passed unanimously.

6.   Annual Business
a)  Election of Board Members.  Dave Neroda and Brenda Moser counted ballots from members in attendance and those who couldn’t attend but submitted ballots prior to the meeting. The 2010 Board of Directors is:  Annie Neroda, Lynn Wiletsky, Robert Wellings, Jim Sult and Andy Ellis.   
b)  Appointment of Architectural Committee Members.
  David Neroda, Lyn Larson and Annie Neroda volunteered to serve on the 2010 Architectural Committee. 

7.  General Discussion


a)  HOA Insurance/Roofs.  Our new HOA insurance carrier, Philadelphia Company, has requested that we inspect the roofs of all homeowners to identify problems. The Board will request bids from roofing contractors to conduct a visual inspection. Similar to the process used for home exterior updates, homeowners will be presented with a status report on the condition of their roof and requested to repair any outstanding problems.  Homeowners will be notified of the inspection date prior to its occurrence.  

b)  Northridge Village Project.  Penny Peterson  provided information on Northridge community service project for kids called “Nite-Nite”. Thanks were extended to everyone who have graciously contributed toys, blankets and books over the years that were distributed to needy children. More information on Project Nite-Nite will be distributed shortly.

Homeowners were encouraged to drop off their gifts at Penny’s prior to the annual holiday party. 
c)  Annual Holiday Party.  The Annual Holiday Party will be held December 7th at Sandy Groman’s house. 
8.  New Business/General Announcements

Robert Wellings presented a proposal to appeal property tax valuations when they are issued early next year. Any homeowner interested in pursuing this should contact Robert.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,


Lynn Wiletsky
